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The Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission was formed by the 15 Atlantic coastal states in 1942 for the promotion and 
protection of coastal fishery resources.  The Commission serves as a deliberative body of the Atlantic coastal states, coordinating 
the conservation and management of nearshore fishery resources, including marine, shell and diadromous species. 
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American Lobster Board Initiates Draft Addendum XXX  
to Clarify Addendum XXVII Impacts on Foreign Imports 

 
Arlington, VA – The Commission’s American Lobster Management Board initiated Draft Addendum XXX 
to Amendment 3 to the Interstate Fishery Management Plan for American Lobster. The Draft 
Addendum is being considered to clarify how the measures of Addendum XXVII, approved in May 2023, 
will apply to foreign imports of American lobster.  
 
The Magnuson-Stevens Act prohibits imports of whole live lobster smaller than the minimum possession 
size in effect at the time under the Commission’s American lobster management program. This provision, 
referred to as the Mitchell Provision, was passed to prevent imports of lobster smaller than what the US 
industry can harvest. The current minimum gauge size for Lobster Conservation Management Area 
(LCMA) 1 of 3 ¼” is the smallest minimum size in effect for the US lobster fishery.  
 
Under Addendum XXVII, changes to the current gauge and escape vent sizes in LCMA 1 (inshore Gulf of 
Maine) are triggered when a 35% decline in recruit abundance for the Gulf of Maine/Georges Bank stock 
is observed. As of October 2023, the trigger index had declined by 39% with the inclusion of 2022 survey 
data in the index. Therefore, a series of gradual changes to gauge and vent size will begin January 1, 
2025, starting with an increase to the minimum gauge size in LCMA 1 from 3 ¼” to 3 5/16”. Starting in 
January 2025, this 3 5/16” gauge size will be the smallest minimum gauge size in effect. Draft Addendum 
XXX aims to clarify that Addendum XXVII shall include compliance with the Mitchell Provision, meaning 
the smallest minimum size for foreign imports would match the smallest minimum size in effect for the 
US industry.  
 
The Board will meet in late February/early March to consider approving Draft Addendum XXX for public 
comment. There are currently no regulations in place to restrict the maximum size of imported lobster, 
though the Board expressed interest in exploring this possibility further through a separate action. For 
more information, please contact Caitlin Starks, Senior Fishery Management Plan Coordinator, at 
cstarks@asmfc.org or 703.842.0740. 
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